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Executive Summary

 

I. Steering Committee 

Concern regarding HIV/AIDS as a security issue was expressed at the highest political level on 17 July 2000 with the adoption of UN Security Council Resolution 1308 which tasks UNAIDS to co-ordinate efforts to prevent and control the spread of HIV in the context of peacekeeping operations and national uniformed services. Following the Expert Strategy Meeting on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue organised by UNAIDS in December 2000 in Sweden, it was decided to establish a Steering Committee to guide and assist UNAIDS in its efforts to address HIV/AIDS and security. 

The Steering Committee members (12 members from donor governments, Co-sponsors and partners, NGOs and regional representatives) will be responsible for reviewing strategies and initiatives developed by the UNAIDS Office on AIDS, Security and Humanitarian Response (SHR), contributing their expertise in this field, assess progress made and suggest new interventions when necessary. The first Steering Committee on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue completed its two-day deliberations by adopting its Terms of Reference and a Workplan for 2001-2002.

II. Workplan 

The first Track strategies concentrate on peacekeeping operations notably East Timor (UNTAET), Ethiopia/Eritrea (UNMEE), Sierra Leone (UNAMSIL), DRC (MONUC) and Kosovo (UNMIK). The second track strategies focus on countries providing peacekeepers. Both strategies were examined and reviewed by the Committee. In addition to reviewing these two tracks, the Steering Committee also reviewed the set of recommendations formulated during the Expert Strategy Meeting on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue organised by UNAIDS in December 2000. Some of the issues discussed included Codes of Conduct, Testing, and Training for uniformed peacekeepers, the possible creation of an Ombudsman Office to liaise between peacekeeping operations and the local population and the possibility of creating a minimum package for humanitarian workers in the context of peacekeeping operations. 

In reviewing these strategies and recommendations, the Steering Committee assigned specific tasks to relevant Co-sponsors and partners present and elaborated a time framed workplan prioritising certain issues in view of the UNGASS on HIV/AIDS in June 2001.

 

 

 

 
